Salford City Council - Record of Decision (Cabinet)

I, Councillor Antrobus, Lead Member for Planning, confirm that, in exercise of the powers conferred on it by the Scheme of Delegation of the Council, has approved the scope of the Core Strategy, as outlined in the undermentioned report (see *).

The reasons are that the production of the Core Strategy is a requirement of the Planning and Compulsory Purchase Act 2004, and, once adopted, all other planning documents will need to be in accordance with it.

Options considered and rejected: None, as the production of the core strategy is a statutory requirement.

Assessment of risk: Medium – several Core Strategies produced by other local authorities have been found to be “unsound” by independent inspectors, and work on them has had to start again. This clearly has major resource implications, as well as leaving a gap in the strategic planning policy framework for those areas.

The source of funding is the Local Development Framework (LDF) budget.

Legal advice obtained - No adverse legal implications, if the statutory procedure is observed.

Financial advice obtained - It is expected that, through the process, expenditure of  

approximately £100,000 per annum will be set against the LDF budget, although the  amounts will vary between years. This will be reported to Lead Member as part of the overall monthly budget monitoring cycle.

The following document has been used to assist the decision process: -

* Report of the Lead Member for Planning to the Cabinet meeting held on 12th June, 2007.


Contact Officer:  Jimmy McManus


Tel. No. (0161) 793 2796 

	The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Environment, Housing and Planning Scrutiny Committee.


Signed: D. Antrobus               
Dated: 12th June, 2007

   Lead Member

This decision was published on 12th June, 2007.
This decision will come into force on 20th June, 2007, unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

